Special Meeting
Pines School
July 25, 2017

The President, Suzette Cooley-Sanborn, called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. Other board members present
were Terri Antonetti, Julie Maynard, Jeff Liedel and Cindy Riker. The teacher, Wendy Spray, was in
attendance. No public was present.

The Special Meeting was scheduled to review a letter from Jennifer Hasbrouck requesting her son, Alex, be
enrolled in preschool. Wendy was asked to give her view on our past experience with preschool and any other
information that should be taken into consideration. Board discussion of pros and cons.

Julie Maynard made a motion to offer preschool for the 2017-2018 school year only, with requirements for the
preschooler to be 4 years old by September 1, 2017, potty trained and our ability to hire a teacher’s aide. The
motion was seconded by Terri Antonetti. Roll call vote. Ayes: Antonetti, Maynard and Cooley-Sanborn.
Nays: Liedel and Riker. Motion carried.

Julie Maynard made a motion for the 2017-2018 preschool schedule to be Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday
from 10 am to noon beginning September 26, 2017 and ending April 26, 2018. Suzette Cooley-Sanborn
seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Ayes. Antonetti, Liedel, Maynard, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn. Nays.
None. Motion carried.

There will need to be a teacher’s aide job posting with hours from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Letters of interest
must be returned by August 18,2017. We will decide at the next meeting when we will review and hire
someone.
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There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Cindy Rik/ r, Secretary
Bois Blanc Pines School Board



